July 5, 1966

The regular meeting of	the City Council was held in the Municipal	Court Room on
July 5, 1966 at 7:30 P.M.	with Mayor Holcomb presiding.	

J. C. Holcomb, C. W. Bryant, V. O. Flanary

Absent: R. L. Collins and Archie Woods

Also Present: David Norman, City Manager and Leslie Mullins, City Attorney Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved.

Mr. W. S. Powers, Supt. of Schools, appeared before Council extending an invitation to the Council to attend a meeting on July 28th in Charlottesville, the subject of the meeting to be "The Relationship of School Boards to Their Superior Governing Bodies".

Mr. Norman advised Council that the City Attorney was in the process of preparing the Dog Ordinance.

Mr. Norman advised Council that the Pitometer Leak Survey was scheduled for this fall.

Mr. Norman advised Council that the upper dam was full and that the lower dam was down 12 feet.

Mr. Norman advised Council that the Supt. of Schools had placed student patrol at the crosswalk at the swimming pool.

Mr. Norman discussed briefly with Council the mine on Chestnut Street. advised Council this matter was being checked into.

On motion by C. W. Bryant, seconded by V. O. Flanary and carried by unanimous vote, the ordinance regarding storage area (Page 83, #2780) of Minute Book, be amended to read as follows:

Be It Ordained by the Council of the City of Norton that pursuant to Section 8825.1 of the Code of Virginia, that the Council of the City of Norton as the governing body of said City hereby designates as a storage area under said law the sheds at the City Shop and the Filter Plant, located in the City of Norton, Virginia.

An emergency existing, this Ordinance shall be effective as of this date.

Mr. Norman advised Council of the status of the Paving Program.

Council inquired as to the result of the recent traffic survey. Mr. Joe Rhodes advised that these figures were not available at this time.

Council inquired as status of roof on Municipal Building. Mr. Norman advised that the materials are here and work is to be started as soon as weather permits.

Councilman Flanary stated that citizens had inquired as to when weeds were going to be cut on West Norton Road. He advised Council he had had inquiry regarding water service to residents of Esserville Section.

Councilman Bryant, upon request of Smokey Carter, asked when the weeds on vacant lot of Robert Gray on Oak Avenue were going to be cut. Mr. Norman advised that notices had now been sent to property owners.

#3693

#3694

#3695

#3696

#3697

#3698

#3699

#3700

#3701

#3702

#3703

#3704

Mr. Joe Rhodes, Resident Engineer of State Highway Dept., appeared before Council inquiring as to priority to be given the East Park Avenue paving. Council agreed to place East Park Avenue paving as priority 1; Kentucky Avenue priority 2; and Rt. 74 from Norton Hardware to Ceeburn Road as priority 3.

#3705

Mr. Holcomb advised Mr. Hunnicutt that he had received a letter from the Governor, regarding the expiration of Norton Industrial Development Authority. #3706

There being no further business to come before the Council, same adjourned.

Mayor

Clerk